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Whomever sponsored and/or is supporting this bill ought to be ashamed of themself -

- because they are either a cowering lap dog to our current President, a card-carrying 

Project 2025 mentally disable, a conspiracy nut, or brain dead, or some combination 

of the foregoing, perhaps even all --- 

 

BECAUSE: 

 

Our vote-by-mail system is the GOLD STANDARD for such a system, road tested for 

almost 4 decades, the last over 3 of them statewide, clearly robustly de-bugged (still 

monitored for that purpose), successful and secure, 

 

AND, do not fail to remember that: 

To switch back to in-person voting as the overwhelming majority method would incur 

enormous extra-budgetary costs, at a time when the federal funding chaos being 

inflicted by the highly-unqualified Muskian DOGErs in the name of (beyond Orwellian, 

because it is laughable) "efficiency" is going to heavily impact the supply side of that 

equation. 

 

But you know ALL of this. Despite the litany of hypotheses I listed in my opening 

sentence (to get your attention) I refuse to believe that most of our State legislators 

are so ignorant as to not know all of this.  If you have a shred of civic responsibility in 

you, then, as an Oregonian for 40 years, having chosen and still choosing this 

amazing state to be my forevermore home precisely because of all its exemplary 

qualities, including its sane, friendly, neighborly Populism (and its outstanding natural 

charms)  

I beg you:  

 

DON'T DO THIS. 


